
Fraser Valley Chapter Steering Committee Meeting 

Monday, October 25, 2021 via Zoom – 7:00 pm 

MINUTES 

Members present: Leslie Beleski, David Liggat, Neil McNeill, Mieke Quinn, Larry Weldon, Janet 

Whitehead, Clark Woodland 

 

Regrets: Ann Marie Liggat, Ralph White 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05. 

1. Minutes from the September 27th meeting adopted. 
 

2. Membership – 111; unchanged from previous report 
 
Janet commented that new and renewing CCCTS members for 2022 will be required to 
attest that they have been fully vaccinated. 
 

3. Finance – Vancity bank balance = $689; unchanged from previous report 
 

4. Rides 
 
There was some discussion on the subject of leader recruitment and orientation with 
reference to the steps that 050 has taken (as documented in two 050 documents shared 
with the Committee), recognizing that the FV and 050 ride programs are quite different. 
 
David, Ralph and Janet would give some thought to what needs to be done (or not) in 
preparation for the new riding season beginning in February, 2022. 
 
Leslie mentioned that a draft Leaders’ Manual developed several years ago may be of 
some use. 
  
Due to rain the past 2 Wednesdays, the fall social ride has not yet taken place. It has 
been rescheduled to Wednesday, October 27th and if not then, the following 
Wednesday, November 3rd. 
 

5. Hub and Spoke in 2022 
 
It was agreed to organize a Hub and Spoke in 2022 and mention/promote the event at 
the AGM. 
 
Janet and Mieke volunteered to do some preliminary planning and will recruit others to 
help them. 
 



6. Advocacy (Neil McNeill) 
 
The Coalition (HUB, CCCTS, 0-5-0 and Team Coastal) has been asked to provide input on 
the two proposed Nikomekl River bridge projects (King George Blvd., 152nd) and Neil will 
be the key contact.   
 
Work on the improvements to 32nd Ave. from Hwy. 99 to 160th continue but two “gaps” 
remain for cyclists remain.   
 
Neil encouraged SC members to complete the on line survey for the City of White Rock’s 
draft Integrated Transportation and Infrastructure Master Plan (ITIMP) at 
https://www.talkwhiterock.ca/transportation/survey_tools/draft-transportation-
master-plan-survey 
 
However, the survey closed October 29th. 
 

7. Social 
 
Preliminary interest expressed in having a Winter Lunch in February, Covid requirements 
permitting. 
 

8. Communications (Leslie) 
 
Two letters were sent out in October. 

• #1 – Opportunity for FV members to buy a CCCTS jersey 

• #2 – Regular Chapter Newsletter 

No further Newsletters planned at the moment but an eblast re. the AGM will be sent in 
mid November. 

9. Chapter AGM – will be on Monday, November 22nd via Zoom. 
 
Leslie, Neil, Janet and Clark to prepare the PowerPoint presentation. 
 

10. Next meeting – December 6th via Zoom 
 

11. Adjournment – 8:15 pm 
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